
 
Seasonal Outlook 
According to the National Meteorological Agency (NMA), rainfall performance to date during the bega (October-
January) season has been consistent with the forecast issued at the end of September 2012, which predicted normal 
to above-normal deyr/hagaya rains in southern Somali and Oromia Regions. The forecast also highlighted the 
potential for unseasonable rains over western Ethiopia due to the prevailing weak El Niño conditions. During the first 
two weeks of November, rainfall over western parts of Ethiopia has been above-normal (compared to the five-year 
average), but has been below-normal in eastern and south-eastern parts of the country. However, due to good rainfall 
received in deyr/hagaya-receiving parts of southern Somali and Oromia regions, water sources have been 
replenished, relieving water shortages in drought-prone areas. For more information, contact: ocha-eth@un.org  

WASH Update  
Currently, 15 water trucks are operational countrywide (benefiting an estimated 70,000 people), including seven in 
Tigray, six in Afar, and two in Oromia. In Afar, water trucking is on-going for the dry woredas of Kori, Bidu and Elidar 
benefiting 9,700 people. In Tigray, the seven water trucks are deployed in six woredas in North-Western (one truck), 
Western (two), Central (one), Eastern (one) and Southern (two) zones. WASH partners in Tigray recommended the 
deployment of more water trucks in addition to rehabilitation and maintenance of existing water points until the drilling 
of five new boreholes are completed by the Government. . In Oromia, one water truck continues to operate in Kumbi 
woreda of East Hararghe zone, where rainfall has been inadequate, while the second truck is providing support to 
conflict-affected populations in Moyale woreda of Borena zone. Although most of the woreda has received good rains, 
some pockets have yet to receive adequate rainfall. For more information, contact: awesterbeek@unicef.org    

Floods Update 
Distribution of non-food items and water, sanitation and hygiene assistance to flood-affected households in Korahe 
zone (Somali Region) continues. More than 3,500 people are estimated to have been affected by flooding at the end 
of October. To date, 950 of the approximately 1,270 flood-affected households in Kabridahar township have received 
non-food item (NFI) kits, as have 850 flood-affected households in Marato town (both locations in Korahe zone) 
supported by IOM. The NGO Action Contre la Faim (ACF) has started water trucking in Marato, and plans to support 
household water treatment as well. All 500 flood-affected households in Shekosh have received water purification 
materials (Bishangari sachets) from UNICEF, which sent 72,000 sachets to the zone. The remainder (18,000 sachets 
have already been distributed in Shekosh) will be used in other areas. Some gaps in the response have yet to be 
filled: while NFI distributions have begun in Kabridahar and Gashamo, additional distributions are still required for 320 
households in Kabridahar and 95 households in Gashamo. Additional needs have also been estimated for flood-
affected towns that have yet to be assessed due to road impassability, in Hurdur-ayele (270 households affected), El-
Ogaden (250 households), Korahe Bridge (350 households) and Debeweyin (70 households). For more information, 
contact: awesterbeek@unicef.org & ocha-eth@un.org 

Relief Food Update  
As of 14 November, distribution of the sixth round relief food, targeting 3.8 million people, reached 60 per cent. 
Dispatch of seventh round relief food, targeting 2.6 million, stood at 21 per cent including, 8 per cent dispatched in 
areas covered by the Disaster Risk Management and Food Security Sector (DRMFSS), 34 per cent in WFP-covered 
parts of the Somali region, and 2 per cent in areas covered by the NGO consortium Joint Emergency Operation 
(JEOP). As previously reported, all beneficiaries in the Somali Region have been allocated food under the seventh 
round, but only beneficiaries in “Priority 1” nutrition hotspot woredas in other regions have been targeted. For more 
information, contact wfp.addisababa@wfp,org 

Nutrition Update 
Based on September reports from Therapeutic Feeding Progamme (TFP) sites in seven regions, 24,137 children 
suffering from severe acute malnutrition (SAM) were admitted at 9,360 TFPs (85.1 per cent reporting). In general, this 
indicates that new TFP admissions stabilized during the month, with overall September admissions at 96.3 per cent of 
projected admissions (according to the Humanitarian Requirements Document for July-December 2012). Performance 
indicators in terms of cure, death and defaulter rates remained far above the Sphere and national standards.   

Regionally, however, September admissions trends varied. In SNNPR, admissions remained stable in comparison to 
August, with 6,371 new admissions in September (90 per cent reporting). In Oromia, admissions decreased by 10.9 
per cent, from 9,308 in August to 8,291 in September. However, admissions in several woredas of West Hararghe 
zone increased, including in Meiso, Chiro, Doba, Dalolebu Gobakolcha and Boke woredas. In Amhara, admissions 
increase significantly, by 27 per cent, in September. This increase is partially attributed to the Child Health Days 
screening conducted during the month, as well as food security concerns in some woredas of South Wollo, North 
Gondar, Oromia and Waghemira zones. In Somali Region, admissions were stable in September (2,010 new 
admissions) compared to August (2,054 admissions) with both months having relatively similar reporting rates (about 
80 per cent). In Afar, where the reporting rate remained below 80 per cent, it is difficult to characterize admissions 
trends. However, there are a number of woredas where nutrition situations of concern have been reported. As a result, 
Save the Children has been requested to strengthen its nutrition response in six woredas, and Islamic Relief in two 
woredas. For more information, contact: isaackm@dppc.gov.et 
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